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	Ms Sheila Oliver




	

	13 October 2008

	
	

	

	Dear Ms Oliver

	

	Aquinas College


Thank you for your e-mail regarding the developments of the campus at Aquinas College.

I would like to assure you that the grant support the college will receive through the Learning and Skills Council is entirely in line with government priority and policies.  The LSC's Building for Skills sets out the government’s commitment to investing in the FE infrastructure to create modern, fit for purpose learning environments.   This is available on the LSC website at http://readingroom.lsc.gov.uk/lsc/National/nat-buildingforskills-pu-feb07.pdf 

Each proposal for capital support is thoroughly scrutinised by LSC officers and regional and national capital committees.  Projects are assessed on a number of criteria including value for money; the educational benefits of the project and a full assessment by the LSC’s property team.  The LSC process ensures the college appoints an external design team to advise on the project, comprising professionals such as architects and quantity surveyors.  These advisers will be involved in the supervision of the contractors during the development of the new college buildings at the Aquinas site.  

As you may be aware, learners at Aquinas College currently study in cramped accommodation that is unsuitable for the delivery of the modern curriculum.  The investment in the redevelopment of the College campus will enable provision of high quality accommodation for learners at the college.  This will enable the college to deliver the demands of the 14-19 reform, including delivery of the diplomas which will begin in Stockport next September.

I  would like to assure you that the LSC will continue to meet regularly with the College and monitor the progress of the developments on the college site.  I have spoken to the Principal regarding your concerns and he has informed me that the building works are all taking place ahead of schedule and with no cause for concern.  If you have particular concerns you may wish to take these up directly with the college, or to provide me with details so the LSC can examine these in further detail, if necessary.

Please contact me if you need any further information/reassurance.

	Yours sincerely
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	Jane Bracewell

	Area Director - Greater Manchester South

	

	jane.bracewell@lsc.gov.uk
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